
Even after sending out a request for material to compose a newsletter with this month, I 
got nothing. I only had one article left that Tom Smith had sent last month so I’m holding 
it until next month when maybe I’ll get enough to put a newsletter together. Remember, 
without any material, there won’t be any newsletter! 
 
One final note……………the clubhouse is coming along great due to a very few 
dedicated members who show up each Tuesday for work, We need all of the members to 
get involved so we can get moved into our new home. We work every Tuesday night 
from 6:00 to 8:00 PM. Please try to make it out to show your support to the chapter. 


